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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

BANKSIA BULLETIN  -  Thursday 15th September 2022 

Mt Martha Primary School strives to empower students to be active learners who make a positive  

impact in a changing world. 

Our Mission is to ensure high quality and engaging learning program that builds 

 on the capability of every student. 

End of Term 3 & Term 4 - We would like to wish all our families a safe, relaxing, and happy 
school holiday break. We are looking forward to a busy Term Four with lots of interesting and 
engaging teaching and learning activities, as our students work towards achieving their learning 
goals.  
 

During Term Three the whole school focus as a Professional Learning Community was to improve 
students’ attitudes to Math’s by developing their knowledge of learning dispositions. Last night 
the teachers met to review the pre and post survey data from students, reflect on teaching and 
learning throughout this cycle, what high impact teaching strategies (HITS) were most effective 
and what can be embedded in our practices in the future.  
 

Next term the focus will be on improving student outcomes in Number and Algebra through 
differentiation practices. Each year level team will make this a more specific goal and in a cycle of 
continuous improvement focus on HITS, student goal setting, assessment and differentiated 
practises to target the needs of students. 
 

Thank you to everyone for your support as we continued to juggle COVID cases in the             
community. It has been wonderful to have had three terms of school without Remote Learning. 
We do appreciate the challenges for everyone who has isolated at times. To ensure the safety 
and well-being of staff and students, the Victorian Government will continue to provide schools 
with Rapid Antigen Tests in Term 4. The policy requires the tests to be used by students when        
symptomatic or considered to be a household contact of a positive case (that is, they have spent 
more than 4 hours with someone who has COVID-19 inside a house). Test packs are available for 
collection from the First Aid Office at the school throughout Term Four if your family requires 
them. Any student or staff member who tests positive to COVID-19 must now isolate for a       
minimum of 5 days instead of 7. If asymptomatic, they may return on day 6.  
 

Footy Day - How lucky we were to have glorious sunshine for our Footy Day yesterday! Thankyou 
to Cameron Sweatman for organising a fun filled parade and goal kicking competition. Such a 
colourful spectacle with everyone dressed in the colours of their AFL team, sporting uniform or 
colours of a team followed in another sporting code. Thank you to the wonderful SEC for           
organising the Footy Donuts that were a delicious addition to our students’ lunches after the 
activities.  We all really appreciate the effort and commitment of this group in running events 
and activities that bring our school community together, providing special memories for our    
students and raise valuable funds to improve the school facilities. Thank you. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

                                         ………….continued overleaf  

The Mount Martha Primary School community acknowledges & pays respect to the 

Boon Wurrung/Bunurong people of the Kulin nation, the traditional custodians of 

these lands & waters. 



 
 
 
 
Lost Property - With the end of term tomorrow our collection of Lost Property is starting to build.  If your child has lost an item, there is a 

good chance it will be in Lost Property which is located near the rear doors to the Administration Building.  Please check that all items are 

named and that the name is still legible. Thank you for your assistance as we are keen to reunite lost property back with its owners. 

 

Last Day of Term & Assembly - Tomorrow is the last day of Term Three with a 2.30pm dismissal time.  Term Four commences on Monday 

3rd October.  We will be having an end of term assembly at 9.15am tomorrow in the Gym. Please come along and hear from our students 

about their learning, activities, and the acknowledgement of student achievement.  All welcome.   

 

Leaving Mount Martha Primary School in 2022 - A reminder to please let the Office know if you are leaving Mount Martha Primary School at 

the end of this year. This assists with our planning for 2023.  Thank you. 

 

Emergency Contact - In the event of an emergency concerning the school during the school vacation or out of school hours please contact 

the Department of Education Emergency and Security Management on 1800 126 126.  They will in turn contact the appropriate staff.  Thank 

you. 

 
Recap of Previous Newsletter Articles  

 

2022 Parent Opinion Survey - Will be available for families to complete until tomorrow Friday 16th September. We are inviting all school 

families to complete the survey. Parent opinions will be communicated through the Annual Report, school newsletter and the School       

Council. Results will be used to inform our school’s planning and continuous improvement agenda. Please take the time to complete the 

survey as your opinions are important to us and will contribute to the future management and organisation of our school. Thank you to 

those who have already completed the survey. 

 

Hats On - Even though the weather may still be cool a reminder that hats are to be worn from the September 1st to the April 30th as part of 

the Sun Smart policy. A copy of the policy is available on the school website MMPS Website Policy Page.  Please make sure hats have a      

legible name to allow them to be returned if they are lost. Only bucket, broad brimmed or legionnaire hats are part of our Sun Smart policy  - 

no baseball style caps please. Those students without a hat will be sent to the undercover area near the old canteen roller shutters during    

recess and lunch.  Thank you. 

 

Important Dates in Term Four Advanced Notice - We have scheduled our Professional Practice Day for Term Four on Friday November 18th 

for all staff. Students will therefore not be required to attend school on this day. Our OHSCP will be available on this day. More information 

on bookings will be available early next term. 

 

Warm Regards  

 

Karen Walker 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thank you to everyone who brought in their empty bread bags and contributed to our collection of 

soft plastic. 

The scheme has now finished and our boxes have been sent for the contents to be recycled. As a 

school we collected a full four boxes weighing in at nearly 20kg which will earn us some cool sports 

equipment to use next term 

Well done and a BIG thankyou from 

 

The Year 6 Nude Food Leaders 
 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT continued 

WONDER RECYCLING REWARDS 

https://www.mtmarthaps.vic.edu.au/page/62/Policies


 

 
SCHOOL NOTICES 

 
 

 

SEPTEMBER 

Friday 16th  
Last day of Term 3. 
Early dismissal time 2.30pm 
 
Whole School Assembly   
9.15am in Gym 
 

OCTOBER 
Monday 3rd  
First Day of Term 4 
 
Tuesday 4th 
Division Athletics 
Mornington Athletics Complex  
9.00am - 3.30pm 
 
Wednesday 5th  
Prep - Year 6 Life Education commences today 
05A, 05B & 05C 
 
Thursday 6th  
Prep - Year 6 Life Education  
05D, 06A, 06C 
 
Friday 7th   
Prep - Year 6 Life Education  
06D, 06B, 03A 
 
Tuesday 11th  
Year 6 Graduation Photo   
 
Wednesday 12th  
Prep - Year 6 Life Education  
03B, 03C 
 
Friday 14th  
Year 6 Bike Education  
 
Monday 17th - Wednesday 19th  
Year 3 Briars Camp 
Parents drop students at Briars Camp at 9.00am 
Bused back to MMPS arrive 1.15pm on Wed 19th  
 

NOVEMBER - ADVANCED NOTICE 
Friday 18th  
Teachers Professional Practise Day  
STUDENTS DO NOT ATTEND SCHOOL TODAY 

OSHCP available - bookings are essential 

Dates to Remember 

Coming Events 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parents are reminded to log into the Compass 
Parent Portal to consent and/or pay by the due 
date.  

Please let the office know if your child will be 
away and/or will not be attending the event.  

Thank you. 

TERM DATES: 2022 

Term 3 11th July to 16th September  
  (Monday 11th July Student Free Day) 
  Students return Tuesday 12th July 
Term 4 3rd October to 20th December  
 
TERM DATES: 2023 

Term 1 27th January to 6th April 
  Year 1 - 6 students commence Tuesday  
  31st January  
 
  Prep Interviews 
  31st January, 1st February & 2nd February 
 
  Preps commence Friday 3rd February  
  9.00am - 2.15pm 
 
  Preps start full time Monday 27th February 

    
Term 2 24th April to 23rd June  
Term 3 10th July to 15th September  
Term 4 2nd October to 20th December  

COMPASS EVENT  
PAYMENT/CONSENT 

    CALENDAR 

2022 EVENTS 

 

COST CLOSING 

DATE 

Year 3 Briars Camp $240 3/10/2022 

Division Girls Volleyball NA 10/10/2022 

Division Girls Basketball NA 11/10/2022 

Division Boys & Girls Hot 
Shots 

NA 13/10/2022 

Division Boys & Girls       
Softball 

NA 14/10/2022 

State Table Tennis NA 14/10/2022 

Boys Division Kanga Cricket NA 17/10/2022 



 
 
 
 
 

2023 BOOKLIST ORDERS - PAPERCHASE ORDERING INSTRUCTION SHEET 



 

 

 

NATIONAL INTERSCHOOL SNOWSPORTS CHAMPIONSHIP 

Cole represented Mt Martha Primary School in Giant Slalom – snowboarder & Boardercross. Cole came second    

receiving  silver medals in both events and went onto represent Mt Martha Primary School & Victoria at Perisher in 

NSW for the National Interschool Snowsports Championships. 

 

At the National Championships in Perisher, over 1500 competitors from 291 schools competed over the week, Mt 

Martha Primary School being one of them! When he registered the event organiser said “that must be a long way 

away I’ve never heard of it!”  The National Championships saw Cole compete in the Giant Slalom event again. He 

had two races in which they combine your time. Cole came 4th overall in this event only 0.04 seconds behind 2nd  

and 3rd place. He also came 8th in the Boardercross event out of 100 competitors in his age group.  

It was a great experience and Cole hopes next year Mt Martha Primary School might have other keen skiers and 

snowboarders that might like to join him in the 2023 Victorian Snowsport Championships. 

 

LOCAL SPORTING FINALS 

Over the weekend we had a huge amount of our students playing in their domestic Grand Finals in multiple sports. 

I was fortunate to go and watch a nail biting Basketball Grand Final which could’ve gone into overtime with a shot 

on the buzzer but the boys played so well and showed great sportsmanship. I was very proud of their efforts. To 

also see Harry get MVP was a credit to his game and the determination and drive to win. 

Congratulations to all our students that played in their Grand Finals and also the Bronze medal matches over the 

weekend. 

Best wishes to our students who will take to the Footy field in their Grand Finals this weekend. I wish you all the 

best and hopefully you can show that Mt Martha fighting spirit and try your best. 

Congratulations to those students that have also been invited to the MPJFL presentation on Friday 16th. Good luck 

on this very special evening. 

 

REBEL COMMUNITY KICKBACKS PROGRAM 

Our school has been selected to participate in the Rebel Community Kickbacks Program. Under this program, the 

school can earn 5% of your purchases at Rebel Sport as in-store credit to spend on our school sports programs. 

All you need to do is join Team Rebel, select our school from the list of participating groups and swipe your loyalty 

card every time you make a purchase at Rebel Sports. You'll receive access to great member prices and other      

benefits and the school will receive a 5% credit from everything you spend. 

 

Cameron Sweatman  

PE Teacher 

 

SPORTS NEWS   

http://www.amartsports.com.au/team-amart/


 

 

 

 

SPORTS NEWS  



 

 

Please look after the short-finned eels  

in our Balcombe Estuary 

Written by Ava, Rose and Elise 

 

We write this article to bring awareness to our community about the short-finned eel that lives in our 

backyard, the Balcombe Estuary. After the short-finned eel is born in the South Pacific Ocean, it goes on a 

hard, long journey where it overcomes many dangers. The journey starts from its birthplace in the Coral 

Sea and when they get to the Estuary, they are only half way through this epic journey.  

 

When they arrive at the Balcombe Estuary, they swim upstream and adapt to the freshwater                  

environment. The eels live upstream for up to 20 years and during this time, they mature to a point 

where they are almost ready to head back to their original home in the Coral Sea. 

 

A year before they head back, they go downstream towards the point where the estuary meets the 

ocean, where they spend a year adapting to the salt water. This is the most important part of their        

journey because if they enter the ocean before they are mature, they will die. They instinctively know 

when the time is right and they go through the S-bend where the estuary flows into the ocean. When 

they get back to the Coral Sea, they spawn and then die, and the life cycle starts again. 

 

Sadly people have recently been digging trenches at the S-bend and this confuses the eels into thinking 

that it is time to make the journey back to the Coral Sea. This is a tragedy because the eels will die if they 

leave the estuary before they are ready. 

 

We want to bring awareness to our community and plead with you - don't dig trenches! We know this 

may be a fun thing to do at the beach, but please think about our wonderful eels before you start digging 

a trench.  

#savetheeels 

    

Sincerely Ava, Elise and Rose from 5A 

 

Please see the following page for an example of students’ responses to our important Year 5 Ethics Unit. 

 

HELP SAVE THE EELS  



 

 

 

HELP SAVE THE EELS 



 

 
2023 PREP PARENT INFORMATION NIGHT  



 
 
 
 
 

2023 TERM 1 IMPORTANT DATES 

 

 

YEAR 1 - 6:    Commence 9.00am Tuesday 31st January 2023 

 

PREP INTERVIEWS:  Tuesday 31st January, Wednesday 1st February and Thursday 2nd February 

     Parents please attend with your child 

 

PREPS START SCHOOL:  Friday 3rd February 9.00am - 2.15pm 

 

PREPS START FULL DAYS: Monday 27th February 9.00am - 3.30pm 

 

FEBRUARY OSHCP:  OSHCP offers a service for parents requiring care for their    

     Prep children during these 4 weeks of early finish times.  To    

     register for this service please contact Gillian Reid                       

     on 0407 438 858. 

 

SUNSMART POLICY:  Everyone is encouraged to be SUNSMART and the wearing of hats   

     is compulsory until May 1st. Parents should supply their child with   

     sunscreen to be kept in their school bag.   

 

UNIFORM SHOP:   PSW School Uniform Shop 

     Located at 1/22 Watt Rd, Mornington Vic 3931   1800 337 396 

     Trading Hours: Tuesday to Friday 9.00am - 5.00pm & Saturday 10.00am - 1.00pm

     Online orders: www.psw.com.au 

      

BANKSIA BULLETIN:  The next publication of the Banksia Bulletin will be on Thursday 2nd  

     February 2023 



 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 



 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 



 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 



 

 

 

 

SCHOOL HOLIDAY NEWS 



 

 

 

 

SCHOOL HOLIDAY NEWS 



 

 

 

 

SCHOOL HOLIDAY NEWS 



DR PETER SCOTT ORTHODONTIST 

  Children & Adult Specialist Orthodontist                                       

Creating Beautiful Smiles  

13 Beach St, Frankston 3199   9789 4511 

http://www.drpeterscottorthodontist.com.au/  

ADVERTISING 

 

  

 

http://www.drpeterscottorthodontist.com.au/

